Sheridan Township Board of Trustee’s
January 20, 2015

Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order by Supervisor Ken Lauer @ 7:00 p.m.
Pledge:  The pledge was given by Brenda Heisler.
Present: Roll call Ken Vogt, Scott Frederick, Shanna Pollman, Brenda Heisler, and Ken Lauer.
Absent: None
Audience:  Commissioner Mike Bearman, Tim Zasucha, Evan Pollman, and Chief Lance Lohrke.
Approval of Agenda:  A motion was made by Scott Frederick, 2nd by Ken Vogt to approve the agenda as presented.  The motion carried.
Minutes:  Stand as written.  A motion was made by Ken Vogt, 2nd by Shanna Pollman to accept the minutes. The motion was passed.
Bills:  A motion was made by Scott Frederick, 2nd by Ken Vogt to pay the bills.  Roll call vote – Yes – Ken Lauer, Scott Frederick, Ken Vogt, Shanna Pollman, and Brenda Heisler.  The motion carried, No- None.
Treasurer’s Investment Report:  Accepted as written.
Correspondence: Hearing none
Public Comment:  Commissioner Mike Bearman talked on the upcoming events.
-Recycling Center in Albion 1st of February closed until February 11, 2015, volunteers there 2 days a week to assist, opened Wednesdays and Saturdays only.
-Updated us on the school in Albion, the pool and roof are completed.
-Mr. Zasucha asked Mr. Bearman about the “School Debt”.  Mr. Bearman explained the “Debt” and how lucky Albion is that in 4 years, Albion could be “Debt-Free”.  Something that other cities with new schools (of which we do not have) cannot achieve.
Planning Committee:  Scott Frederick said there was nothing to report.
Fire Department:  See attached
[bookmark: _GoBack]-Chief Lance Lohrke would like for January, 5 pairs of boots @ $330.00 each for a total of $1,650.00.  A motion was made by Brenda Heisler, 2nd by Shanna Pollman to have the Fire Department purchase the boots.  The motion carried.
Unfinished Business:  Walt OBrinski – A motion was made by Scott Frederick, 2nd by Ken Vogt to accept Walt Obrinski’s bid of $2,500.00.  Roll call vote – Yes – Scott Frederick, Ken Vogt, Shanna Pollman, Ken Lauer, and Brenda Heisler.  The motion carried.
New Business:  -Resolution 2015-01 Amend The Budget.  A motion to accept the Amended Budget was made by Brenda Heisler, 2nd by Shanna Pollman.  Roll call vote – Yes – Scott Frederick, Ken Lauer, Ken Vogt, Brenda Heisler, and Shanna Pollman.  The motion carried.
-Resolution 2015-02 To Re-appoint the Board of Review.  A motion was made by Scott Frederick, 2nd by Ken Vogt.  The motion carried.  See attached Board of Review members.
-Fire Department discussed-Kevin Lohrke took a position in Battle Creek and at this time we have 2 or 3 that will be doing fill ins. The Board advised that one month of doing this would be acceptable, but not much more.
-Chief Lance Lohrke suggested advertising in Jackson, Calhoun, and Lansing for 2 weeks and to bring things to the Board at the next meeting.
Adjourn:  A motion was made to adjourn by Brenda Heisler, 2nd by Scott Frederick @ 7:50 p.m.  The motion passed.
Respectfully Submitted


Brenda Heisler, Secretary




